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THE FINE PRINT 
 
Editorial Policy: Unless marked “Not for Publication” all correspondence is 
considered fair game for the newsletter.  Typed, disc, or email submissions are 
preferred.  Submissions may be edited for length and/or grammar.  If an author 
isn’t specified, the editor wrote the article. 
Copyright: Permission is granted to other Mensa publications to reprint 
material not otherwise copyrighted by an individual author.  If you reprint 
something from the Muse, please send a copy of the reprint for distribution to 
the author. 
Submissions: Any original artwork, poems, stories, articles, puzzles, and other 
items are VERY welcome.  The best way to submit anything to the newsletter is 
to send it by email to editor@boulder.us.mensa.org..  If you need a reply, ask 
the editor.  Be aware that the submission deadline is the 20th of the month.  If 
you have time-sensitive material, send it in on time to be included in the next 
Muse. 
Reprints: If you would like to see something reprinted in the Muse from 
another source, get permission from the original publisher or author and include 
it with the submission. 
Deadline for the Muse is the 20th of each month.  Submissions by email to: 
bldrmnews@gmail.com  
 
Subscriptions: Subscriptions to the Muse are available by sending a check for 
$10 to our treasurer, payable to Boulder/Front Range Mensa. 
Web Site: Our web site is: http://www.bouldermensa.org 
Webmaster: Chris Wade – webmaster@boulder.us.mensa.org 
 

Facebook Page:  www.facebook.com/home.php?sk=group_129068720500475 
 
 

 
September is Chicken Month, Honey Month, National Courtesy Month, 

National Piano Month 
Have a great month from The Muse! 

Holidays provided by www.holidayinsights.com 
 

 
 

http://www.bouldermensa.org/
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September RVC Column  
 
RVC Rich Olcott  
 
 

Gatherings 
September’s peak harvest time here in the Heartland Region, from 
sorghum on our south side to sugar beets up north; corn, soybeans and 
truck crops everywhere.  The farmer’s market pickings (including 
Colorado’s famed Palisades peaches) have been glorious. 

True to the time of year, Central Iowa Mensa will host their annual 
Harvest Regional Gathering in Des Moines on October 4-6.  I went last 
year, had a fine time, met some good people and enjoyed my best bowl 
of chicken’n’dumplings in a long time.  Those folks know how to lay out 
a table.  Contact Michelle Herring (herringmichellel@johndeere.com) 
for more information. 

Which got me thinking about the word “gathering” and how Mensa has 
Gatherings instead of conventions, conferences, meetings and such.  
Sure, our ExComms have meetings and many Local Groups do Meet-
And-Greets, but our Monthly, Regional and Annual Gatherings are 
peculiarly Mensan.  Why is that?  

I’ve got a theory.  Meetings and conventions are formal occasions with 
intent to do an organization’s business.  However, the word “Gathering” 
carries the feeling of people being drawn towards each other.  Impelled, 
even.  That definitely fits with my experiences.  Mensans just seem to 
connect with each other in a way that doesn’t happen so easily 
elsewhere.  If you’re one of our many members who hasn’t yet shown 

mailto:herringmichellel@johndeere.com
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up for a Local Group event, do that.  Once you’ve learned that you truly 
belong here, I think you’ll come back again. 

Lots of things to be proud of in Region 7 this month.  Mid-America 
Mensa’s Wes Benson was the featured artist in the July 2018 Bulletin, 
copping both the issue cover and the illustration for the Table of 
Contents page.  Two of our Heartland Region CultureQuest® teams 
placed in the Top 20 for the 2018 competition.  Out of 107 teams, the 
Plains&Peaks “Peak of Perfection” posse came in at #13 and the 
Nebraska and Western Iowa “You Go Girls” group finished at #18.  And 
at the Omaha LDW* I had the pleasure of awarding two more RVC 
Service Awards in recognition of many years of hard, effective work for 
Mensa – to Diana Dyer of Mid-America Mensa and Beth Anne Demeter 
of Denver Mensa.  Congratulations, everyone. 

* - If you’re curious about what went on at the Leadership Development 
Workshops, all the presentation materials are posted online at 
region7.us.mensa.org/The_Nuts_and_Bolts_of_ExComm_1.htm. 

~~ Rich 
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SEPTEMBER’S CALENDAR OF 
EVENTS! 

 

SEPTEMBER’S DINNER! 
Tuesday, September 18th 

At 

 
1555 S. Hover Road, Longmont, CO 80501 

  
Seating begins at 6 and dinner begins at 6:30.  Don’t forget 
to prep your brains for a chance to become the 
Boulder/Front Range Mensa Exalted Skald! 
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SEPTEMBER’S PUZZLE! 
What number should replace the question mark? 
   752 - - - 6 
   687 - - - 2 
   693 - - - 5 
   426 - - - ?        

AUGUST’S PUZZLE ANSWER! 
Rearrange the letters of 'CLOSE US IN' to give a connected nine 
letter word. What is it? 

Answer: Seclusion 

From the Mensa UK website, http://www.mensa.org.uk/ 

 

PHOTOS FROM TED’S MONTANA GRILL! 

  

Bruce R. asks the Skald questions 

http://www.mensa.org.uk/
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Peggy is crowned the Skald winner! 

 

Bruce R. and Linda V. enjoy the atmosphere 

 

Dave O. and Tim K. smile for the camera 



11 
 

 

Fletch B., Chris C. and Chris W. strike a pose 

 

Jon S. and Michael K. are in good company 

 

VeraLouise K-P and John P. prepare for the quiz 
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Membership Happenings! 

 
 

Joining or Rejoining Us 
 

Keith Nordstrom, Kenneth Riggins, Benjamin Wise 
 
 

September’s Mensaversaries: 
2-9 Years 

John Allen, Jeremy Jacobson, Christopher Bean, Scott 
Schleicher, Asher Lee, Hudson Lee, Julie Bernard, Dennis 

Heimbigner, Aaron Winters 
10-19 Years 

Ada Palles, William Kucharski, Merl Schachet, Gustav 
Swanson, Joan De Graaff 

20+ Years 
George Dancik, Dalin Gayle, Albert Garthwaite, David 

Kaslow, Richard Kellogg, Raymond Martin 
 

Happy September Birthday wishes to: 
Thomas Denkenberger, Dalin Gayle, Gustav Swanson, 

Bruce Hudspeth, William Kucharski, Lynn Chambers, Liz 
O'Rourke, Jon Scull 
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From the Editor 
 
VeraLouise Kleinfeld-Pfeiffer and John Pfeiffer generously donated stamps for 
the Mensa Muse’s print edition. 
 
 Over summer break, I took my children to a playground and stamped 
newsletters while they played.  The first time eight-year-old Son came to me for 
water, dinosaur stamps were on the papers. The next time, endangered species 
stamps were in use. At his third drink, I was gently tearing Humphrey Bogart 
postage apart.  
 
“Is Humphrey Bogart endangered?” Son asked. 
 
“He passed away many years ago,” I answered, concentrating on the 
perforations. 
 
“Humphrey Bogart is extinct!” Son declared. 
 
I praised Son’s use of vocabulary, since he wouldn’t understand “Here’s looking 
at you, kid.” 
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Mensa Muse 
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Mensa Muse 
1229 Corporate Dr. West 
Arlington, TX  76006-6103 
 
Mensa is an international society whose sole requirement for 
qualification for membership is a score at or above the 98th percentile on 
any of a number of standardized tests. 
 
Mensa’s main purpose is to serve as a means of communication and 
assembly for its members. 
 
All opinions expressed in this newsletter are those of the authors, not 
necessarily the Editor or officers of Mensa.  Mensa as an organization 
has no opinions.  Send address changes to: 
 
American Mensa, Ltd. 
1229 Corporate Drive West 
Arlington, TX  76006-6103 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 


